
Friars Primary Foundation School 

Friday 29th September 2023  

Well done to all parents who have brought chil-
dren to school regularly and on time. We will be 
meeting with parents whose children’s absence 
drops below 90%. If attendance drops below 
90% then your child is classed as a persistent 
absentee and we would need to make a plan to 

improve this. 
A big thank you to our reading partner company, 
Weil (WGM Lawyers) who have donated sketch 
books to all our Key Stage 2 classes. They will 

be using these regularly to practice their  
drawing skills. 

Our stars this week are: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary 

02.10 Y5 Girls capoeira trip 

03.10  Whole School bike market 

PLEASE DONATE OLD BIKES ON 
MONDAY. BRING TO ARTURO. 

09.10  Flu Vaccine Rec - Y6 

11.10  Y2 trip to Pudding Lane and     
      Monument  

16.10 - 20.10 - International Week  

20.10 - Assembly for parents 2.15pm 

20.10 - 31.10 - Half Term  

Please note half term is 2 days 
longer than usual. 

 
01.11 - Children return to school  

07.11 - Y3 and Y6 Port of Authority 
workshops 

15.11. Pupil Review Day /  

Parent Consultations  SCHOOL 
CLOSED  Pupils to attend        

Tel: 020 7207 1807  email: office@friars.southwark.sch.uk Web: www.friars.southwark.sch.uk Twitter: @FriarsSE1 

  Absences Punctuality Total Points  

Year 1 11 6 125 

Year 2 12 8 125 

Year 3 21 4 0 

 Year 4 16 10 50 

Year 5 33 5 0 

Year 6 6 1 300 

Gentle reminders: 

It is important that your child is dropped off and 
collected from  school on time.  

On a morning, the gates are opened at 8.45am and 
children must be in school by 9.00am  

After school, the gates will be opened at 3.20pm. 
Nursery, Reception Y1 and Y2 finish at 3.25pm and 
Y3.Y4, Y5 and Y6 finish at 3.30pm  

Thank you  

Overall whole school attendance  for week          
beginning 25/09/2023  is   92.98% 

1st Place Attendance:  Year 6 

1st Place Punctuality:  Year 6 

mailto:office@friars.southwark.sch.uk
http://www.friars.southwark.sch.uk/


                          YEAR 1  

 

YEAR 5 

In science, we have been 
learning about the       
process of reproduction in 
mammals. We made a 
spin wheel to describe 
different stages of a    
platypus’ life cycle. Did 
you know that platypus is 
classified as a mammal 
because it has fur and 
feeds its young with milk?  

In maths, we played a thought-provoking 
game called Nice or Nasty. Here are some of 
our top tips:  
 

“If you get a six, put it furthest to the left and 
if you get a low number, put it to the 
right.” (Oscar) 
 

“My top tip is to be Player 2, so you get more 
chances and beat Player 1.” (Daneen) 
 

“Play fair and always be supportive. Don’t 
throw the dice in the air because you might 
lose them. If you roll a six, put it in the  
thousands column. Have fun!” (Layla)  

Children enjoyed working on their self-portraits. 
Don’t they look amazing?  

In History we have been learning about Kings 

and Queens. We discussed the role of the     

monarch and the kind of duties modern       

monarchs have to do. We worked together in 

groups to sort pictures of duties into things that 

King Charles III has to do and things that    mon-

archs used to do a long time ago. A long time a 

go, monarchs created rules for the people to 

follow. We tried being King or Queen for the day 

and creating some rules which included: 

“Be kind to others,” and “Look after the         

environment”. 

We also held a knighting ceremony and houred 

one pupil a dame.  

In Science we have been learning about     

different animals. We learnt that animals can 

be sorted into 5 different groups. These are 

mammals, birds, reptiles, fish and amphibians. 

Each group has special characteristics. The   

children enjoyed sorting the animals in different 

ways. We learnt that whales, dolphins and seals 

are actually mammals as they are warm   

blooded, have live young, have hair on their 

body and drink milk from their mothers.  






